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Right before school ended last Tuesday, I headed
over to the Aiken County Board of Education
District Office for our final College Night
committee meeting to finalize plans for September
11, 2025. Sponsored by SRS every year, more than
100 colleges and universities from in and out of
state pounce on the CSRA to speak to students
about their respective schools, including the
admissions process, financial aid, SRS
apprenticeships and scholarship opportunities. Every
senior who registers via STRIVESCAN.COM will be
eligible to win a $1000 scholarship. We are giving
out fifteen scholarships that evening! Mead Hall
Upper School students are invited every year to
attend and any student who checks in with me at
the Counseling Center in the middle of the Augusta
Convention Center (between 5:00 - 8:00 pm) will
receive a FREE DRESS DAY! 

A NOTE FROM DR. FELICIA PONTOO

Other exciting news surrounding College Admissions includes our annual college tour during the
Upper School Retreat. This year we will tour Wofford College on Wednesday, August 20, 2025
at 10:45am, hear about the admissions process and eat in their dining hall. Visits are a huge
factor in college admissions because it allows students to experience the campus, hear from
admissions professionals, observe students in action and get answers to questions that they may
have about attending college. Over the years, we’ve visited several schools including but not
limited to Appalachian State University, Winthrop University, Clemson, USC, Newberry College,
UNC Asheville and North Greenville University to name a few. Students will also have the
opportunity to speak to college representatives when they visit Mead Hall during the fall. On
the schedule thus far is Francis Marion University on September 11th @ 8:30 am, where seniors
will have the opportunity to receive an admissions decision “on the spot”. University of South
Carolina, Columbia will be on campus September 23rd @ 1:00pm! Stay tuned for more college
visits days at Mead Hall!

Different this year will be my entrance into the Senior Project class to assist seniors with their
college applications. After an overview of what students should be working on, we will spend
each class diving into the various pieces of applying to college. Hopefully this will not only ease
the stress of applying to colleges but also provide them with the tools, instruction and sound
guidance while keeping up with the rigor of Mead Hall’s curriculum. Hence, the Class of 2026 is
off to a great start! 

So, what should the other Upper School students be doing? Glad you asked! 

➢ Schedule a college counseling meeting with me! 
➢ Attend all college lunch meetings when scheduled with different colleges and universities
➢ Do well academically 
➢ Get involved in athletics, clubs and outside activities 
➢ Volunteer and record service hours 
➢ Speak to Mrs. Tucker about preparing for the PSAT, SAT and ACT test dates at Mead Hall

It is our hope that every Mead Hall student is excited about the college process and ready to
embrace all that it entails! And to all Mead Hall parents out there wondering about how to
navigate college admissions, WE GOT YOU! Feel free to reach out with any questions you may
have about anything pertaining to college admissions. 

Dr. Pontoo

https://www.strivescan.com/
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LOWER SCHOOL NEWS

The quote, “The way we do anything is the way
we do everything,” represents a mindset of
excellence. On the St. Thaddeus Campus (STC), in
our teaching, our learning, our behavior, our
treatment of others, and our self presentation,
our faculty strive to put our best effort into
everything we do - whether the activity is menial
or is potentially life-changing. And, we want to
instill that same intentionality into our students
so that they do their very best each day at school
and in life.  
As we start a new year, we hope you notice the
excellence in preparation and execution of
lessons and communication which our teachers
provide to students and families. We hope you
feel that your children are individually known and
loved, while they are also held to a high standard
of academic excellence, moral integrity, and
spiritual growth.
The Mead Hall lower school is a special place, and
we look forward to learning and growing together
- all 205 students - 174 families - and 36 faculty
and staff. It’s going to be a great year!

See you at school!
Joanne Morton

“THE WAY WE DO ANYTHING IS THE WAY WE DO
EVERYTHING” - unknown



UPCOMING EVENTS
Open House - Tuesday, August 19

6:00 - 6:25 Open house session 1 
6:30 - 6:55 Open House session 2 (for families who need to visit multiple
classes)
Childcare for school-age children during open house is available (cash
donations requested) please drop off in the following locations:

LABEL UNIFORM PIECES

As students move in and out of
buildings, they often pull off
outerwear and leave it behind.
Please take a moment to put your
child’s name in their uniform pieces.
It will save you money! We can
return lost and found items that
have names. Those that don’t are
eventually donated to the school
store.

Visiting for Lunch

After Labor Day, we welcome
parents to visit for lunch. Though
you do not need to make a
reservation, it is best to let your
child’s teacher know in advance that
you will be coming. Lunch for adults
is $5. Access the campus through the
main office where you can sign in
and pay for lunch if desired. Do not
bring fast food or sodas for you or
your child.

Thank you to the PTO for
organizing and parents
who contributed snacks
and drinks this week for
the faculty to enjoy. 



LOWER SCHOOL UPCOMING DATES

AUGUST
14     FIELD TRIP - FIRST GRADE TO RPSEC 
19     STC OPEN HOUSE 6:00 - 7:00PM 
18     FIELD TRIP - 2ND GRADE RPSEC
22    KINDERGARTEN ONLY - PAJAMA DAY
29    KINDERGARTEN - TEDDY BEAR PICNIC



Middle & Upper School News

From Dr. Buck
 Good Vibrations

There is an old Beach Boys song called Good Vibrations
that was very popular in the late 60s and early 70s. Yes,
I know I am dating myself. The song is all about picking
up good vibrations. That is exactly what we are
experiencing as we open a new school year. From our
initial “drop in” last Wednesday to our Opening
Ceremony last Thursday, to our Pelicans Snocone
treats at lunch on Thursday, our students and teachers
are bringing great positive energy! During our Panther
Pride sessions on Friday, we spent a bit of time
discussing the culture of Mead Hall and how the
students play a vital role in creating a wonderful culture
for our school. We also spent some time reviewing the
Mead Hall Honor Code and emphasized the importance
of adhering to our creed. We are so very excited about
partnering with our parents and students to make 2025-
2026 a fantastic school year.

Go Panthers!
Mike



                  Upcoming Dates

August
8          Back to School Bash 5:00-7:00 whole school on APC
20-22   Mountain Madness at Blue Ridge Assembly (NC)

September
1          Labor Day (No School)
5          Chick Fil-A Day
11        College Night, 5:00 - 8:00 pm @ Augusta Convention Center
8-12     Standardized Testing Grades 3-4 
            Standardized Testing Grades 5-8
15        Senior Pictures - Wilson Studio (in Auditorium)
17        Fall Pictures - APC in Auditorium
15-20   Make-up Standardized Testing
23        Fall Makeup Pictures
24        Combined Chapel & Kindergarten Chapel for Bishop Richards



PTO Corner

https://www.facebook.com/groups/771338955365000/?ref=share&mibextid=wwXIfr&rdid=isPG4vjq70jJkkkp&share_url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.facebook.com%2Fshare%2Fg%2F1Fnqzx6oLm%2F%3Fmibextid%3DwwXIfr




All students participating in Sports at
Mead Hall will need to turn in all of the
Athletic Paperwork to include an Updated
Physician Physical. Please turn in the
paperwork to the main office or you can
email it to Coach Hawthorne at
dhawthorne@meadhallschool.org.

Students will not be allowed to participate
in any sports activities until all paperwork
is turned in.

For all of the Athletic Team information
please download the SportsYou App and
add the team that the student is
participating in. Please see the codes
below for the different sports.

Download the SportsYou App at this link:
https://www.sportsyou.com/home

SportsYou Codes
MS/Varsity Swimming Code- FTQ6-UQE3
MS/Varsity Cross Country Code- 3JF9-
FCLD
MS Volleyball Code- CSX2-RWRH
Varsity Volleyball Code- DJP6-MYS8
MS Golf Code- D2BV-YQYM
MS Tennis Code- Q4QV-3AL9
MS Flag Football Code- LRB9-EU7S

Schedules for the upcoming Fall Athletic
Season are posted on the FACTS
Calendar and in the team’s SportsYou
page.

MEAD HALL PANTHERS

COACHING 
AVAILABILITIES

FOR OUR WINTER SPORTS WE STILL
NEED THE FOLLOWING COACHES:
MIDDLE SCHOOL/VARSITY BOWLING
POM SQUAD

FOR OUR SPRING SPORTS WE STILL
NEED THE FOLLOWING COACHES:
MIDDLE SCHOOL SOCCER
POSSIBLY MIDDLE SCHOOL/JV
BASEBALL

***IF WE ARE UNABLE TO FILL THESE
POSITIONS THE SPORT MAY NOT BE
AVAILABLE FOR THAT SEASON.

https://www.meadhallschool.org/wp-content/uploads/2025/07/Panther-Club-Booster-Sponsorship-Levels-2025-2026.docx.pdf
mailto:dhawthorne@meadhallschool.org
https://www.sportsyou.com/home


St.  Thaddeus Campus  803.644.1122 Aiken Prep Campus  803.648.3223

Sunday

7:45 am - Holy Eucharist with No Music
10:00 am - Holy Eucharist with Music

Wednesday
11:30 am - Holy Eucharist with Prayers for Healing

CLICK HERE TO LIVE STREAM

Saint Thaddeus Episcopal Church
Founded 1842

Loving God ~ Serving Others ~ Living Our Faith
A Parish in the Episcopal Diocese of Upper South Carolina

St. Thaddeus has transitioned to its summer
worship schedule and will remain on this  schedule
through Labor Day weekend.

https://www.instagram.com/wearemeadhall/
https://twitter.com/WeAreMeadHall
https://www.facebook.com/wearemeadhall/
https://www.meadhallschool.org/
https://stthaddeus.org/livestream/

